At a meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council
 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 3rd November 2008 at 7.30pm

Present: Mrs.B. Beard (Chairman) 
   Mr. D. Hull 
               Mr. A Forrest
               Mr. A. Parry               

               Mr. M. Wedd

   Mrs.V. Swinburn

   Ms. M. Davies                
   Cllr. A. Davies.
      
   Mr. M. Davis (Clerk)
Apologies:  Apologies were received from Mr. P. Simmonds, Mr P Gravenall, Mrs. J. Plante and Cllr. A Tarbuck
Declaration of Interests:   Mr. D Hull (Regional Spatial Strategy) 
Minutes: The minutes of the meeting held on the 6th October 2008 having been circulated, were approved and signed by the Chairman.
Worcester Rapid Transit Corridor – Michelle Jones explained that the proposed Rapid Transit scheme for west of Worcester was dependant on a successful bid. The bid’s success depended on there being sufficient support and enough new development. Concern was expressed about congestion on the existing route. It was explained that this would in part be overcome by a “bus gate” which would hold inbound traffic back near Broadway Grove, allowing buses to overtake on a newly constructed bus lane.
The consensus view was that although in principal improvements in public transport were to be welcomed in this case a) the service would not be easily accessible to the parish without the construction of a park and ride site b) the parish council was opposed in principal to any significant new housing development in the area and so could not support a scheme which would bring forward such a development.

The clerk was asked to write to Michelle Jones thanking her for the informative presentation but stating that the parish council would be unable to support the scheme for the above reasons.

Matters arising:
Vicarage Green:  The eastern boundary of the Vicarage Green had been strimmed following a request from Mr Jones.
Public Rights of Way and Footpaths: Mrs Swinburn spoke about the Parish Paths Partnership (P3) funding. Mrs Swinburn advised that the funding did not incur any liability on the parish council. However as the agenda was so full it was agreed that discussion of possible footpath improvements should be held over to the next meeting. 
Highways: The Clerk reported that the County Council had been advised of the highway defects reported at the previous meeting. It was stated that the red tarmac was worn out at the entrance “gate” to the village. The clerk agreed to report this to highways. 
Allotments: The clerk reported that a quotation had been received from Mr Peter King in the sum of £270 to dig out the ditch and remove undergrowth on the north side of the allotments. Mrs Swinburn stated that there was an issue with the ditch which Mr Forest was investigating and it was agreed that the order for the work would not be placed until the matter was resolved.
The clerk advised that there was currently one vacant plot with the possibility of a further vacancy. If the plots were subdivided then this would enable 4 of the current 7 applicants to be given plots. 
Anti Social Behaviour: The clerk advised that a letter had been sent to Mr Bruce, the vehicle’s owner with a copy to the Police beat manager. Mr Bruce had subsequently telephoned to say he was unaware of the problem and would cooperate.
Affordable Housing:  No further correspondence had been received concerning the affordable housing project. A meeting had been arranged between Mr Boulton and the Housing Association and it was decided that no action would be taken until the outcome of the meeting was known.

Parish Plan:  The clerk reported that Dave Clee from highways was willing to attend a meeting to explain the options for Vehicle Activated Signs. It was agreed that a working party Mrs Beard, Mrs Swinburn and Mr Wedd would meet Mr Clee at the village hall at 6.00pm on Tuesday 11th November to discuss the matter and report back.
Village Hall:  Nothing to report.
Joint Core Strategy:  The response to the JCS had been sent and it was agreed that Mr Wedd and Mr Simmonds would send a response to the Government Office concerning the increase in housing requirements proposed for the regional spatial strategy. 
Suspension of Standing Orders for Public Participation:  The overgrown hedges in front of Malvern Walk and at the Old Police House, Martley Road were reported again. The clerk to follow up the previous letters.
Casual Vacancy:  The public were asked to leave the room while the appointment of a new parish councillor was discussed. After discussion a vote was carried out and Mr Bass was appointed. The clerk to write to Mrs Faiers and Mrs Parkes thanking them for their interest

.
Correspondence: The following correspondence was received:
1. MHDC – Amendments to General Permitted Development Order (GDPO)

2. WCC -  Parish Lengthsman Scheme

3. Dept for Communities and Local Government – Comments by 20th November on proposed changes in making byelaws

4. WSE (Way leave Survey and Engineering) – Proposed maintenance of power lines on allotments.

Planning: The following applications were received for comments:
	Planning Applications
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Application No.
	Address
	Type of works
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	08/01511/FUL
	Green Hedges
	Proposed cottage and garage
	                 Objection Overdevelopment of site
	

	
	
	Bell Lane
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	08/01636/FUL
	Rosemont
	
	
	           No Comment
	

	
	
	Grange Lane
	alterations
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Decision Notices
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	08/01184/FUL
	8 Crown Close
	Erection of detached single garage and 
	Approved
	

	
	
	
	
	conversion of existing garage to habitable room
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	08/01276/REM
	Abberley House
	Reserved matters for the erection of two
	Approved
	

	
	
	Broadheath Common
	residential dwellings - approval of siting,  
	
	

	
	
	
	
	design and external appearance of 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	buidling(s) and landscaping
	
	
	


Finance:      
a) Accounts for payment:
It was proposed by Mr Parry, seconded by Mr. Wedd and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1. RA Gould – Grass Cutting October      
        - £65

2. Mike Davis- Printing 100 copies               
        -£6


of agenda for SWJCS meeting 


3. Broadheath Memorial Hall                                    - £72

· Hire of hall, April to Sept

4. Mrs L Richards – Allotment Key Deposit Plot 42  - £5

b) Karate Club Grant – The karate Club would be advertised in the village newsletter.

The clubs progress and the implementation of the grant would be discussed at the next meeting.

c)Village Hall budget – This would be discussed under the next item

d)Parish Council Budget – The draft budget was presented to the meeting for consideration by the clerk. The proposed budget would result in an overall expenditure of £31,000 and a precept of £28,000, resulting in a Council Tax demand of £42.97 based on Band F. There was concern that the £6,000 included in the budget to fund village hall maintenance was insufficient and that it should be increased to £8,000. The revised draft estimate would be submitted to the next meeting.
The Common:  The clerk advised that byelaws were available to control the use of the common by both horses, cattle and sheep. There was concern about damage to the edge of the common in Crown East Lane near its junction with Bell Lane caused by buses. The clerk to contact the county council with regard to school buses Elgar Coaches re the service bus.  
Any other business: Mr Forest asked if a letter could be sent concerning the SWJCS deliverability panel. The clerk asked if he could forward the detail.
Date of Next meeting:  1st December 2008 at 7.30pm.                  

